
 
 

City of McKinney Substantial Amendment  

to the PY 2019-20 CDBG Annual Action Plan 
 
The City of McKinney respectfully informs the public about the Substantial Amendment under 
the FY 2019-2020 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) annual action plan.  The city 
receives CDBG funding from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).  
The Annual Action Plan serves to identify the housing and community development needs, 
priorities, goals, and strategies; and to stipulate how funds will be allocated to housing and 
community development activities.  Each year, the Annual Action Plan describes how funds will 
be used. 
 
HUD approved the plan for program year of October 1, 2019 – September 30, 2020.   Under 
the city’s Citizen Participation Plan, in the case of certain changes to the Consolidated Plan or 
an Annual Action Plan, the city will propose a substantial amendment.   
 
Summary of Change Request (Change of Scope in use of funds) 

• To address the response of homelessness, the City of McKinney was awarded a FY 
2019 Continuum of Care grant in the amount of $ 306,978  to provide rapid rehousing 
services, to assist a minimum of 12 homeless families for up to 12 months, with 
housing assistance with utility/security deposits and moving expenses. Case 
Management Services will be funded through the grant and provided by The 
Samaritan Inn. 

• Rapid re-housing is an intervention, informed by a Housing First approach that is a 
critical part of a community’s effective homeless crisis response system. Rapid                 
re-housing rapidly connects families and individuals experiencing homelessness to 
permanent housing through a tailored package of assistance that may include the use 
of time-limited financial assistance and targeted supportive services.  

• There will be no financial change to the city’s awarded CDBG allocation and no 
additional staff is required and the action does not impact relocation of residents. 
There is no impact to the general fund.  The grant and the program year of the grant 
will begin August 3, 2020. 

 
Written comments should be addressed to the Housing & Community Development 
Department, City of McKinney, P. O Box 517, 222 N. Tennessee Street, McKinney, Texas 
75070 or e-mailed to ConsolidatedGrants@mckinneytexas.org  
 
In addition to public access of the notice, the public will also receive an opportunity for 
public comment at the regular City Council meeting August 3, 2020, 222 North Tennessee 
Street at 6:00 PM. The substantial amendment will be submitted to the U.S. Department of 
Housing and Urban Development for final consideration. 
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